

## Missionaries to the Upper Midwest

Contact Information

Scott & Kim Pannell 470.774.4955 scottpannell@mwbm.org Facebook: Pannell Family

Cloverleaf Baptist Church 1117 Grassdale Road Cartersville, GA 30120 770.382.3358

Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org



Montana North Dakota South Dakota Minnesota lowa Nebraska Wyoming

Upper Midwest USA

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

May-June 2022

We appreciate the time you take to read our prayer letters and pray over our requests. The last few months have brought a lot of changes and plenty of updates to give.

We completed our building renovation; and with the help of a team from Wings Bearing Precious Seed, we were able to get about 3,500 doors tagged with door hangers that contained a John and Romans, a Bible tract and an invitation to our Grand Opening Service. We held our Grand Opening on May 8 and had 11 first time guests! To date, we have seen 25 first time guests as a result of our invitations and Facebook ads.



We are saving up for the next phase of our building project which includes getting an insert printed

for the sign at the street, installing a fence, and putting up a playground. We currently have \$560 given toward the sign out of a needed \$900; we have \$2000 that has been given toward the fence and playground.

Last week we began our organized outreach on Wednesday evenings. Four of us were able to tag 120 doors with door hangers, and we got to speak with a few people. I'm excited to get this started and thankful to have a few folks coming to help.



Some of our guests have given us a great opportunity to minister to their needs and have revealed their need to be saved. There is an ex-Hutterite couple that has attended on Sunday for the past month. If you are not familiar with this group, I would encourage you to look them up and pray for them. The husband was a pastor in their colony but realized something was not right, and they chose to leave about 4 years ago. Please pray for this couple to be saved. They have 3 grown children and several grandchildren here in town as well that all need to hear the gospel and be saved. Another visitor who has attended over the past month is lady who grew up Lutheran but has enjoyed our smaller congregation. Her father passed away a few weeks ago; so we took the opportunity to take her a care package that included a brand new authorized King James Bible. She was overwhelmed that we would care so much for her and has continued to attend services. Please pray for her to be saved as well!

In the middle of June, our small town hosts a festival called Teapot Days, which is a celebration of the founding of the town. Brother Lamar Whittemore brought his BBQ trailer and set up in our parking lot to serve festival goers. We were able to meet several people from our community, and we look forward to setting up again next year at the festival at the park.

Thank you for praying for our ministry as preach the gospel here in the Upper Midwest!



